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College Admission Test Tips

· Take advantage of test preparation courses:  As strategy is a key factor in standardized tests, test preparation courses are a great way for students to maximize their score.  Look into free or low-cost test prep courses offered at community-based agencies, schools, and educational organizations.
· Take the test more than once: It is advised that students take the SAT or ACT twice, preferably once at the end of junior year and again at the beginning of their senior year.  Most schools will super-score a student’s tests, meaning that they will take the highest score in each subsection to evaluate.  Because of super-scoring, it is advantageous for students to take the test more than once but avoid over-testing (see below).
· Focus on one test:  We have found that students are more successful when taking the same college admissions test twice rather than taking both the SAT and the ACT.   The student will have more time and energy to focus if just taking on type of test instead of dividing that time and energy between the two.
· If students are interested in taking the ACT as well as the SAT, we encourage students to take a practice ACT first to assess how the scores compare to their PSAT/SAT scores.  
·  Avoid over-testing: Excessive test taking can overwhelm students and distract from other responsibilities.  It is advised that students take college admission tests no more than three times.  There is no evidence that retaking admission tests more than twice significantly improves scores.  

· Choose a convenient test site: Students should register for college admission tests as early as possible so they can choose a test location that is familiar and/or close to their home.  It can be helpful for the student to visit the site before the test day in order to know how much time is required to get there.

· Send score reports: Once students have received the results from their second test, they should promptly send score reports to their prospective colleges and follow up to confirm that the colleges have received the scores.  Score reports can be sent through College Board (SAT) and ACT, Inc (ACT) websites. Some high schools add students’ SAT scores to their transcripts.  Confirm with each college whether they accept this method of reporting. 
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